
  

 

                       Friday 17th September 2021 

Dear Parents, 

It’s been an absolute delight to see how much the children are enjoying the start to this 

school year - lots of smiles, laughter, learning and fun.  Thank you to the team here at Trinity 

St Peter’s for making sure each and every child has a wonderful time at school. It’s also 

been lovely to catch up with parents and grandparents on the playground and hear how 

much your (grand)child/ren are loving being back at school. Thank you for all of your help 

and support in working with us to make sure TSP is always the best it can be.  

 

Communication 

Diary Dates have now been shared and updated on the school's website online calendar. 

Please do read your child's class blog, which will keep you up to date with their most recent 

class information and provide you with an opportunity to celebrate their learning too. You can 

also follow the school's Twitter account @TSP_Primary and/or your child's class account too 

eg @Year6TSP. If you are unsure how to access Twitter, please do not hesitate to ask a 

member of the team here who will be more than happy to assist you with this. 

 

Nursery & Clubhouse 

Due to high demand, availability for Nursery and some Clubhouse sessions is very limited 

for the remainder of this academic year. If you require a place for your child/ren at 

Clubhouse, please contact Mrs Marsh via email: clubhouse@tsp.sefton.school and/or the 

school nursery, please contact Mrs Higgins via email: adminsupport@tsp.sefton.school so 

that they can advise availability. It may be that your child/ren will be added to a waiting list 

for sessions. If you have already completed an Expression of Interest form for Nursery for 

this academic school year, Mrs Bevin or Mrs Higgins, if not already, will contact you by the 

end of next week. Expressions of Interest form for Nursery class, September 2022, can be 

found here: http://www.trinitystpeters.org/page/nursery/46277  

 

Clubs  

Extra-curricular clubs for the Autumn Term can be found on the school’s 

website: http://www.trinitystpeters.org/page/extracurricular-clubs/47557 

We aim to email letters to parents, where clubs have been organised by school, at 6.30 pm. 

We would therefore advise that you enable notifications for the School Spider app if you 

have not done so already. Some clubs have limited availability and so parents will need to 

email: adminsupport@tsp.sefton.school so that places can be allocated on a first come, first 

served basis.  
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Start and End of School Day  

No child/ren should be on the school site unaccompanied before 8.40 am each school day or 

after 3.05 pm. The school gates are closed by Mr Essery at 9 am each morning and at 

3.20pm at the end of the school day. For Health and Safety reasons, children can only play 

on the Trim Trail when there is adequate adult supervision in place.  This also includes a 

First Aider being readily available on the school’s site. The Trim Trail was originally designed 

for Key Stage 2 pupils and so some of the equipment is not suitable for some of our younger 

pupils to play with. Each area of the trail also has a maximum number of pupils able to play 

on it at any one time. It is with this in mind, that we politely ask that all children do not play 

on this equipment before or after school, even with parent supervision, to be fair and 

consistent to all of our families. We also ask that all children dismount from their bikes when 

entering and exiting the playground and when travelling on scooters to stay by their parent’s 

side. Dogs are also not allowed on the school playground. Thank you for your help and 

support by following these rules.   

 

Flooding 

In the event of flooding on the playground due to excessive rain, children may not be able to 

enter or exit their classroom via their normal classroom door.  

If this is to happen: 

• Reception pupils can enter school either via the KS1 door or preferably, through the 
Nursery door; 

• Year 2 pupils can enter via the KS1 door and 

• Year 3 to Year 6 pupils can enter via the Hall doors. 
 

We aim to notify parents of these arrangements, on the days when flooding occurs, before 

8.30 am or 2.45 pm via School Spider. 

Solutions to prevent this from happening are being investigated and hopefully this will be 

resolved for us shortly.  

Wishing you a lovely and enjoyable weekend.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs D Pringle 

Headteacher 



  

 

         


